REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
                                                               OCTOBER 5, 2022
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on October 5, 2022, at 6 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan. Engineers present were Wilson Way and Rick Wohlfarth. Seth Behn and Terry Lewis attended by Zoom. There were 3 landowners in attendance.   

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of September 7, 2022; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT WITH ORANGE COUNTY
	The Interlocal Agreement between the District and Orange County will go before the County Commissioners on October 11, 2022 for approval.  RDD’s Legal Council will be in attendance.

SIDEWALK INSTALLATION – MEREDITH PARKWAY
	Mrs. Mullins reported that the County has not yet signed off (approved) the sidewalks that were installed along the south side of Meredith Pkwy. additional work to be done.

MALLARD LAKE DOCK PERMIT DENIED – REBUTTAL 2340 ALABASTER AVENUE
	The homeowner at 2340 Alabaster Avenue that was asked to remove his dock/deck from Mallard Lake has asked the Board to reconsider.  After discussion the Board reiterated that the deck is located on District property.  If the homeowner would like to petition the Board at the November Board meeting the date to remove the dock/deck will be extended an additional 30 days giving him a chance to do so.

HURRICANE IAN UPDATE
	Mrs. Mullins presented a report to the Board post Hurricane Ian and recapped what is done throughout the year to prepare for such a catastrophic event. Mrs. Mullins presented a slide show to the Board and the Board discussed how well the infrastructure held up and how minimal damage was done. 

CONSIDERATION TO INCREASE PERMITS TO EIGHTEEN MONTHS VALIDITY
	After discussion, the Board agreed to change the expiration date of all District permits to 18 months with the exception of Temporary Driveway Permits.


APPROVAL OF 2021-2022 AMENDED BUDGET
	The Board approved the 2021-2022 amended budget as presented.

HOLIDAY SCHEDULE 2022
	The Board approved the District office to close December 21, 2022 and reopen January 2, 2023 for the Christmas Holidays 

  




Meeting Adjourned 8:25 p.m.
